

Swimbridge Parish Council

# MEETING OF SWIMBRIDGE PARISH COUNCIL TUESDAY 12TH MARCH 2019 at 7.30 PM SWIMBRIDGE JUBILEE HALL

# **MINUTES**

#### **Public Session**

#### **Guest Speakers**

**Clir Luggar** reported that boundary changes have been approved which will see Gunn moving to Goodleigh Parish.

Cllr Edgell reported that there will be a HATOC meeting in June to discuss link road improvements.

2019.17	Apologies and attendance Apologies received from District Cllr Lane. All other
	councillors in attendance

#### **2019.18** Declarations of Interest - none

2019.19 Minutes of previous meeting – these were agreed and signed

#### 2019.20 Correspondence

Holly Webbe – Changes to Parish Boundaries - noted lain Stevens – Consultation on Re-use credit scheme - noted Caroline McEvansoneya – Retention of Parish Grant - noted J Bins – notice that they are to cease trading from 28th March. It was agreed that the bins should be sealed up and notices posted on them asking people to take their dog waste home with them until an alternative service can be identified.

### 2019.21 Matters brought to the Council's attention:

It has been reported that motocross bikes have been using a field at Lower Yarnacott on Sundays. This should be reported to NDC.

## 2019.22 Committee Reports

- 1. **Planning -** nothing to report
- 2. **Finance** nothing to report
- 3. Community Engagement/Glebe Field The Planning application is being resubmitted. Plans have been copied at school Councillors will need to decide on a maintenance scheme for grass cutting in the field. Cllr Wadsworth will work up a specification and forward to councillors.

## 2019.23 Payments for approval:

Clerks Salary	£160.72
J J Bins	£34.66
Jewsons	£460.04
Swimbridge School	£150.00
All nayments approved	

All payments approved

## 2019.24 Matters for further discussion

It was reported that a birch tree in The Old Forge has been cut down. This tree is in a conservation area, and no planning application was made. This should be reported to enforcement.

It was reported that the wall at the back of the Jubilee Hall is in a very bad state of repair. This will be reported to the Jubilee Hall Committee and to Simon Houghton (Public rights of way)

